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While we hope that you support our advertisers, the Board of Directors of Imperial Golf 
Estates HOA, Inc. does not officially endorse any producs or services advertised herein.

The Classified Pages

1520 Buccaneer Court
Marco Island, FL 34145
(239) 404-7503 ph.  (239) 642-4915 fax
kevinschaferald@comcast.net



Entrada Avenue: There was an ADA approved access 
plate and ramp added to the beginning of the sidewalk. 
There was work on the cameras and one was replaced. 
Replaced the Entrada Speed Signs and installed No 
Trespassing signs. Removed and replaced the rip-rap at 
the Entrada pipe in preparation for grouting.
Beautification Committee Report (Debbie Frost and 
Jim McCauley): No report.
President Dam reported on the following items:
Stormwater Management  At the time of the meeting 
the deteriorated galvanized pipe under the road at 1936 
& 1943 IGCB will have been replaced by Bonness 
Const. and the road cut re-asphalted. The new pipe is 
made of reinforced corrugated plastic with an indefinite 
lifespan.
Entrada Gate Operation The back gate continues to be 
well received with traffic running from a low of the mid 
400’s to as high as the mid 700’s. The yellow center line 
has been applied and the word “Stop” painted just 
before the stop sign at the east end of the road. Milano 
requested permission to re-landscape at the intersection 
and is now doing that. We had vandalism at the eastern 
most drain pipe crossing under the road. The stones on 
the bank were thrown into the opening and we were 
cited by SFWMD. We met with their representative, 
re-installed the stones, responded to them in writing, and 
are planning to spray gunite cement on the stone near 
the two pipe crossing to lock the stones in place. The 
District has approved this concept.
We have observed on our security camera tapes two 
issues:
1. A resident backing into the exit camera and breaking 
it. The resident has been identified and has agreed to pay 
for the damage.
2. A girl has been observed crawling under the gate in 
order to meet up with someone in a car. If anyone can 
identify this person, please let Platinum Property 
Management know so we can notify the parents.
We still need to start replacing all the old pedestrian gate 
pass cards with the new key fobs. We no longer will be 
issuing the cards, just the FOB’s. Our Directors will be 
starting to contact those residents with the cards to swap 
them out for FOB’s. If a person is unable to be reached, 
a letter will be sent allowing a 30 day period before the 
card is de-activated.
Mailbox Raffle The mailbox raffle is being well 
received as 12 residents have already ordered new 
mailboxes. The residents have until April 30, 2011 to 
order and install a new approved mailbox to qualify for 
the raffle. The winner will be reimbursed for their 
mailbox installation.
Comcast Mailing Comcast mailed the residents a letter 
on 2-16-11 notifying them of their personal account 
number. Hopefully everyone has placed this letter in an 
accessible location in case they need to contact Comcast 
regarding their service.
Entrada (Marquis) Gate and Road - (Harlan Dam)
Entrada Gate Close Out:

1. Entrance gate license plate camera needs replacement. 
- Action Door (Completed 1-27-11) Camera does not 
capture license plates in night time – needs adjustment? 
Contract close out issue.  Camera replaced and now 
captures all license plates, night and day.  Harlan has 
ordered the same type of a camera for the exit side.  All 
contract close out issues completed.  Closed.
2. Field training on software and DVR for Mark, Plati-
num, etc. – Action Door- TBD, Action required by 
Platinum/IGEHOA to schedule 1-27-11 – Contract Close 
out issue/operational issue.  Platinum has been trained 
and will contact Action Door if they need any additional 
training. Closed.
3. Sidewalk cleaning – AFC (Completed 1-27-11) 
Closed.
4. Acceptance of Hydroseeding (Empress and Entrada) 
30 days out (2-18-11). – Bonness and IGEHOA Open as 
of 1-27-11 - Contract close out issue.  Bonness has 
stated that they will re-hydroseed on Thursday Feb 24th.
5. Water Truck (on going requirements). – Bonness 
(Proposal from Bonness to IGEHOA – Start and Stop 
dates?)  Follow up call to Craig Miles asking for 
proposal 1-27-11 Proposal due 1-28-11 - Contract close 
out issue.  Harlan has signed a separate contract.  
Closed. Now an operational issue.
6. County status of final acceptance of Empress Lake 
slopes. – THG (Per Darryl Hughes no problems just 
waiting for County process – two or three weeks) 
1-27-11 - Contract close out issue.  County acceptance 
has been received.  Closed.
7. Alarm report for Pedestrian and Auto Gates? – Action 
Door and Platinum – Pedestrian gate works to Action IT 
personnel but no way to alarm vehicle gates.  Need 
Platinum to work with Action on sending the alarm 
notification. Action needs IP Address of Platinum 
server/recipient computer.  (1-27-11) Meeting Action, 
THG, and IGEHOA week of 1-4 Feb to discuss require-
ment. - Open operational issue.  Platinum can now 
receive alarm notification Emails.  Closed.
8. Proposal for street light maintenance. – AFC Electric 
to IGEHOA – 1-27-11 -. Harlan has received and is 
negotiating with AFC for street light maintenance.  Open 
operational issue. Harlan negotiated a 2 year contract 
with AFC Electric Inc. Closed.
9.  Proposal for Gate System Maintenance and Emer-
gency Repairs – Action Door to IGEHOA, Follow up to 
George Ebel. 1-27-11 - Open operational issue. 
10. Proposal from Platinum on Property Manager 
response to pedestrian gate alarm notifications. – Plati-
num to IGEHOA Board 1-27-11 - Open operational 
issue. Harlan and Platinum are working out response to 
alarm notifications.  Closed.
11.  Board and Platinum plan to recall pedestrian gate 
key cards initially issued/sold and replacement with new 
cards or key fobs. Original key cards to be returned to 
Action Door. - IGEHOA Board and Platinum 1-27-11 - 
Open operational issue.
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Unfinished Business:
Attorney Search and Wingwall Advertising Policy 
(Bob Neff/Will Grubb/Debbie Frost Attorney Search 
and Wingwall Advertising Policy (Bob Neff/Will 
Grubb/Debbie Frost): Bob Neff discussed that he, Tom 
Harruff and Harlan Dam met with Condo and HOA Law 
Group and they were very impressed with the answers 
from Diane Burnside of the handling of lawsuits, Liens 
and foreclosures. It was also discussed that the firm 
needed to handle all collections. Through much discus-
sion decided to use Condo and HOA Law Group for all 
the foreclosures and legal services related to collections 
and keep Ron Stetler as our general counsel. 
Status of Mailbox Raffle (Harlan Dam): Since the start 
of the mailbox raffle, there are 12 people that have either 
already purchased or in the process of purchasing new 
mailboxes. 
Wingwall Advertising: Classified Ads, Helpful Hints, 
makeup of Wingwall. The board discussed the wingwall 
and how it is laid out. More discussion on this issue at 
next month’s board meeting. 
New Business:
Web Master Proposal: Harlan Dam, Debbie Frost and 
Michele Korri met with Platinum and Mike Shields, the 
webmaster with Platinum, who has designed and main-
tains many community websites, who would design a 
new website for Imperial and relieve Mark Thieme from 
his website duties, so Mark will have more time and 
attention to Imperial maintenance issues. The Board 
approved moving the Webmaster duties to Mike Shields.
UPS Late deliveries: There was discussion that UPS 
delivers up until 8:00 p.m. and that seemed to be too late 
for deliveries. If they are at the gate prior to 6:30 PM, 
they are allowed in to complete their deliveries within the 
Imperial confines.
Miscellaneous Items:
Quarterly Maintenance Fees - Coupon/Due Dates
2011 Quarterly Maintenance Fee $345.00/Qtr
Statement/coupon about Dec 1, Payment due Jan 1; 
Statement/coupon about Mar 1, Payment due Apr 1; 
Statement/coupon about Jun 1, Payment   due Jul 1;
Statement/coupon about Sep 1, Payment  due Oct 1.
Quarterly Maintenance Fees - Please include your 
Account Number (Phase and Lot Number) on all 
payments to preclude any delay in processing.  The 
Account Number is on the coupon that should be 
returned with your payment.  Owners with multiple lots 
must indicate how they wish their payments applied.  The 
correct mailing address for Quarterly Maintenance 
Assessments is Imperial Golf Estates Homeowners 
Association, Inc., PO Box 9056, Naples, FL 34101-9056.
If you are using an automatic bill pay service, give 
them this address for mailing purposes and ask that 
they include your Account Number (Phase and Lot 
Number) on all payments.

SPECIAL ASSESSMENT FIRST INCREMENT 
COUPON PAYMENT BOOKS HAVE BEEN 
DISTRIBUTED AND NO ADDITIONAL INVOICES 
WILL BE MAILED
REMINDER – Special Assessment Quarterly 
Payment First Increment
Your sixth quarterly First Increment Special Assess-
ment payment of $184.90 from your coupon book was 
due Dec 1, 2010. 
Your Second Increment Special Assessment payment 
of $1,350 was due by June 15, 2010.  Coupon Books 
have been prepared and mailed for those electing to 
pay their Second Increment Special Assessment in 
quarterly payments of $124.29.  The third payment of 
$124.29 was due Dec 1, 2010.  Use the provided 
envelope.
Quarterly Special Assessment - Coupon/Due Dates
Coupon Nov 1, Payment due Dec 1;
Coupon Feb 1, Payment due Mar 1; 
Coupon May 1, Payment due Jun 1;
Coupon Aug 1, Payment  due Sep 1.
Please include your Account Number (Phase and Lot 
Number) and coupon with all Special Assessment 
payments and mail in the envelope provided to 
IGEHOA, PO Box 9056, Naples, FL 34101-9056
Lot Owners can contact Kevin or Gina in Platinum 
Accounting at 239-434-8866 if you need another 
coupon book or to discuss the coupon book process.

Future Board Meetings – Day Meetings are held at the 
Weybridge Clubhouse, 8:30 AM;    Mar 24, Apr 28, May 
26, Jun 23. - All Day Meetings.
 
Note: Contents of this newsletter are not official and 
only the approved minutes represent the Association 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2011
Pres. Harlan Dam        596-3114  harlandam@gmail.com
V.P.  Michele Korri      304-6340  mkorri@comcast.net 
Sect. Ed Lindsay        431-5950  elindsay1@comcast.net
Treas. Bob Neff            598-9893  neffimperial@comcast.net
Dir.  Debbie Frost        514-0214  Deb@DebFrost.com
Dir.  Will Grubb          513-9288  Grubb40@gmail.com
Dir.  Jim McCauley    405-2206  
jkmccauleyinsurance@hotmail.com

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:
ARB - Michele Korri   304-6340  mkorri@comcast.net
Security - Will Grubb  513-9288  Grubb40@gmail.com  
Visit your neighborhood website at:    
http://www.imperialgolfestates.org 
Webmaster: Mark Thieme  
Email:   imperialadministrator@markthieme.com
IGE Platinum Property Manager - 596-1031 (Marc Berman)
GIB Prop Mgr – Gulf Breeze Mgnt - Michelle Pacitto - 498-3311 



IMPERIAL GOLF ESTATES HOMEOWNERS 
ASSOCIATION INC. 

REMINDER - Ongoing Mailbox Raffle
Any resident purchasing one of the three approved 
mailboxes from ASAP Mailboxes between Jan. 1, 2011 
and April 30, 2011 will be entered into a drawing in 
early May. The winning resident will be reimbursed 
for the cost of their new mailbox. Contact them at 
239-262-1165. Over 12 residents are already qualified 
for the raffle.

Highlights of  Feb 24, 2011 BOD Meeting -  Those 
present were Treasurer Bob Neff, Vice President Michele 
Korri, Director Debbie Frost, Secretary Ed Lindsay, 
Director Will Grubb and Director James McCauley. Also 
in attendance was Property Manager Marc Berman from 
Platinum Property Management, Imperial Golf Estates 
Superintendent Mark Thieme and four residents.
Review of Minutes – January 27, 2011 meeting of the 
Board of Directors minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer's Report (Bob Neff) - 
Financials/Marquis Gate Special Assessment 
Financials/Special Assessment - a/o Jan 31, 2011
Operating Cash   $187,091.94 (Iberia)
Reserves   $153,034.48 (Shamrock)
Total Cash & Reserves  $340,126.42
Accounts Receivable  $340,962.25 (Special 
Assessment $285.452.11)
Total Current Liabilities    $52,686.45
Long Term Liabilities               $180,208.67 (Marquis 
Gate $285,452.11)
Total Equity   $508,583.21
Treasurer’s Comments:
For the month of January, Imperial HOA made some 
major payments to both our general contractor, the 
Henning group and Johnson engineering and we used 
$100,000 from our line of credit at Shamrock Bank. 

Related to Shamrock Bank, we understand that the 
merger talks between Shamrock and Florida Shores Bank 
have broken down. At this point we have a relatively 
small final payment to Henning and Johnson on the order 
of just under $10,000 each.
In terms of cash flow, we received $20,000 from The 
Collier County School Board, which will be used for 
operation of the Gate. Additionally, we recorded $1,500 
in Bar Code income. During the month we recorded 
operating cash of $187,000 and $153,000 in Reserves for 
a total of $340,126.
During the month of January, Imperial had two property 
transfers for $1000 to start out the year of 2011.
Credit Card Payments of Quarterly Assessments 
(Bob Neff) -  Bob Neff and Kevin Gaffney will meet with 
the credit card provider the week of February 28, 2011.

Resident Balances (Harlan Dam):
Harlan reported that 32 Residents are delinquent on their 
special assessments, 18 were already sent to the attorney. 
Since the end of January, 7 have paid, which leaves 25 
delinquent. Since the end of January, 59 residents are 
delinquent on their quarterly dues, since the end of 
January, 30 have paid, 1 that was at the attorney has paid, 
still 20 at the attorney, which leaves 28 delinquent.
Coupon Books for Quarterly Maintenance Assessment 
and Special Assessment (Bob Neff) All lot owners have 
been mailed coupon books unless they are paying by 
preapproved electronic transfers.  Lot owners will no 
longer be receiving quarterly invoices for either the 
Quarterly Maintenance Assessments or the Special 
Assessments.  See the chart at the back of this Wingwall 
for the schedules for these payments.
GIB Report (Harlan Dam) – No report at this time.
IGEHOA Superintendents Report (Mark Thieme) 
Parks: The fertilizing of the grass and shrubs has started. 
Two park benches will be installed at Empress Park.
Roads: 300 reflectors have been removed and reinstalled 
during the seal coating process.
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